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	City of Rochester, New Hampshire

                  Building, Zoning & Licensing Dept.
31 Wakefield Street * Rochester, NH 03867

(603) 332-3508 * Fax (603) 509-1912
Web Site: www.rochesternh.net



MINUTES OF THE ROCHESTER ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

MEETING OF October 10, 2014
(Approved November 12, 2014)
The Vice Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.

Roll Call:

Roll call was taken with the following members present:
Members Present




    
Members Excused
Lawrence Spector, Vice Chair
    


Ralph Torr, Chair
Robert Gates






Rose Marie Rogers, Alternate
Randy LaVallee





Fidae Azouri, Alternate
Robert Goldstein






Leo Brodeur, Alternate

Also present:  Jim Grant, Director, Director of Building, Zoning & Licensing
                       Karen Grenier, Building, Zoning& Licensing Secretary
These minutes are the legal record of the meeting and are in the format of an overview of the Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting.  It is neither intended nor is it represented that this is a full transcription.  A recording of the meeting is on file in the Building, Zoning and Licensing Office for a limited time for reference purposes.  It may be copied for a fee.

Approval of Minutes:

The minutes of September 10, 2014 were reviewed.  Mr. Gates made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Mr. LaVallee seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote. 
The Vice Chair asked if members had any conflict with tonight’s case.  There were no conflicts. 
New Cases:
2014-18   Application by Alan N. & Sharon A. Reed-Erickson for a variance in their porkchop subdivision to allow access from other than the common driveways.  This is in accordance to Article 42.21, Section (d) (10) (G) & (H) of the City’s Zoning Ordinance.
Location:
123 Dry Hill Rd.

                  
Map 247 Lot 13 Agricultural Zone

Attorney FX Bruton addressed the Board, he read the narrative about the porkchop subdivision.  “A porkchop subdivision is unique as it only allows one driveway.  Therefore, the variance is for the additional driveway and to preserve the original character of the neighborhood. FX Bruton read the five criteria.  The Vice Chair asked if there were any questions from the public for or against this variance?  No one came forward. The Vice Chair asked if there were questions from the Board Members.  There were none.
The Vice Chair asked if there were any Director comments.  Mr. Grant stated for a property that is going to be developed, this is the least obtrusive method in that it only adds one more lot to a parcel that could otherwise support several.  It also locks the parcels to a “no further subdivision” clause.
Jim Grant stated there were no comments from the City Manager.  The Vice Chair closed the public hearing portion for this case and the members worked on their criteria sheets.


 Mr. Goldstein made a motion to approve the variance as stated for the following reasons:


The variance will not be contrary to the public interest because: It will not change the character of the district.  The spirit of the ordinance is observed because: It does consider this district’s suitability for this particular use.  Substantial justice is done because, if granted, the benefit to this individual applicant, outweighs any harm to the community as a whole.  The value of surrounding properties will not be diminished because: It will not generate levels of noise, light, activity or traffic that are significantly different from that which currently exists.  Mr.Gates seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by the five voting members.

Mr. Grant advised that any person directly affected by this decision has 30 days to appeal.
2014-08 Application by New Cingular Wireless PCS LLC (“AT & T”) requests a Special Exception to provide zoning relief to construct and operate a telecommunications tower and facility to be located on the property, Section 42.24 A (c) (9) of the City’s Zoning Ordinance. 
Location:
144 Meaderboro Rd. 


Map 232 Lot 16 Block 3, Agricultural Zone  

Mr. Grant stated for this particular case there has been an influx of paperwork received from both AT&T as well as DTC Lawyers, Attorney for the abutters.  Both sides have agreed to postpone the Special Exception to the January 14, 2015 meeting for the following reasons: AT&T will perform a balloon test for the impact in the neighborhood.  An RF study and a Structural Engineer study analysis on the tower will be executed.
The Board addressed these items. 
The first motion is to allow the RF Study.  Mr. Gates moved to allow the RF Study. 

Mr. Goldstein seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

The second motion was to allow a structural engineer to show if the antenna can be supported on a structure if the need be.  Mr. Gates moved to engage a structural engineer study on the structure of the tower if needed by the RF study.  Mr. LaVallee seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.
The third motion was to postpone case 2014-08 to January 14, 2014 meeting for rehearing.  Mr. Gates made a motion to postpone case number 2014-08 to the Zoning Board of Adjustment on January 14, 2014.  Mr. LaVallee seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

The fourth motion to vote on was for the Board to allow the Vice Chair to sign the contract between AT&T and the Zoning Board of Adjustment for the stop clock clause of 150 days. 

Mr. Gates made a motion to allow the Vice Chair to sign the contract between AT&T and the Zoning Board of Adjustment for the stop clock clause of 150 days.  Mr.LaVallee seconded the motion.

The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Mr. Goldstein inquired if there would be notice of the balloon test.  Mr. Grant stated the Board Members and the public would be noticed in ample time.

Jim Grant stated there were no additional comments from himself or the City.  
Other Business:
The Board and Mr. Grant discussed the need to address the By-Laws because according to the By-Laws they should be reviewed and updated every three years.  The secretary was directed to send out the current by-laws to the Board Members and this item would be on the placed on the future agendas until the review and changes are satisfied.  The secretary was directed to advertise for open ZBA positions on Channel 26.  Mr. Grant also brought up the variance fees and charges to be discussed.  Mr. Goldstein spoke about the fees the Codes and Ordinances Committee charge.  Planning’s fees were also discussed for the projects appropriated as opposed to ZBA fees charged.   
Mr. Gates made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Brodeur seconded the motion. 
The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen L. Grenier, Building, Zoning, Licensing Secretary
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